Acceptable SIMS Learning Gateway, School Web Site and Virtual Learning Environment Use Statement

for Parents and Carers

The SLG system at Waseley Hills High School and the School Web Sites are made available on request, to Parents and Carers to allow them to better support their sons and daughters at the School.  Please note that access to SIMS Learning Gateway (SLG), the School Web Site and Virtual Learning Environment (VLE - SkillSpace) is monitored using the appropriate software.





This policy has been drawn up to protect all parties – the students, the staff, the parents/carers and the School.  Although every effort is made to filter out any unacceptable web site links from the School Web Site, it must be realised that it is  not always possible to screen all such sites and therefore Parents and Carers must be aware of possible dangers which any such site poses.





Parents and Carers wishing to use the SIMS Learning Gateway system at Waseley Hill High School, the School Web Site or VLE must accept the following Terms and Conditions.  Logging into the SLG, the School Web Site or VLE implies acceptance of these restrictions.





All access to the School Web Site should be appropriate to support your son or daughter at the School.�


The School reserves the right to examine or delete files or comments that may be held on its computer system. �


Please note that the School monitors SLG, School Web Site and VLE access.�


Access to the SLG, the School Web Site or VLE should only be made using your own authorised account username and password.  This username and password should not be made available to any other person.�


Activity that threatens the integrity of the School ICT systems or activity that attacks or corrupts other systems is forbidden.�


Copyright of all materials must be respected.�


From time to time Parents and Carers may be asked in writing if images of their child may be used on the School Web Site.  If a Parent or Carer wishes for an image of their child to be removed from the School Web Site that should contact the Head teacher via the School Office.�


Intentional misuse of the SLG system, the VLE or School Web Site may result in your username and password being withdrawn and your access being denied.








